# SCCSHA (F)

### SANTA CLARA COUNTY SPEECH-LANGUAGE HEARING ASSOCIATION Est. 1958

PRESIDENT: Gesina Pagan gesinapagin@yahoo.com

VICE PRESIDENT: Jenn Huntley jenn.huntley@gmail.com

RECORDING SECRETARY: Marian Gericke mbgslp@aol.com

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY/NEWSLETTER EDITOR: Winnie Chau winnifredc@gmail.com

TREASURER: Cheryl Padalino cherylpadalino@hotmail.com

PAST PRESIDENT: Katrina Boom wahl.katrina@gmail.com

LEGISLATIVE CHAIR: Ann England aengland@dcn-cde.ca.gov

CEU CHAIR: Carol Rossi crspeech@comcast.net

EVENT PLANNER CO-CHAIRS: Laurie Haggerty lauriehaggerty@gmail.com

Fran Gholamipour franslp@yahoo.com

SPECIAL PROJECTS CO-CHAIR: Tami Hansen tamihansenslp@gmail.com

Kathleen Sandys kathleensandys@gmail.com

STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE: April Oliver april.oliver@sjsu.edu

### PRESIDENT'S COLUMN

September 2016

Greetings Members!

Welcome to the start of another year for SCCSHA. Here at SCCSHA we are continually looking for ways to improve our member's experience and enjoyment of our professional workshops. We are very excited to have lined up so many talented speakers for our upcoming workshops. In our efforts to make the workshops more accessible to a greater number of members we will be experimenting with new venues including Los Gatos Lodge. We are excited to announce that we are planning on adding a 3 -hour workshop to our annual spring luncheon this year.

We invite you to join us for SCCSHA's upcoming workshop on Friday, October 7, 2016 at the Los Gatos Lodge. We are happy to announce that Char Boshart will be providing a full day, 6 CEU, workshop entitled: Tips and Techniques for Successful Articulation Remediation. The workshop will focus on some of the difficult to remediate articulation errors including frontal lisp, lateral lisp, and that ever so difficult "R". We will be learning techniques and tips in an interactive workshop. Get ready for a day of hands on learning!

SCCSHA is delighted to welcome both familiar and new faces to our board. Jenn Huntley will be stepping into the role of Vice-President, Laurie Haggerty will serve as our new Event Planner Chair, Kathleen Sandys as our special projects co-chair, Carol Rossi will be serving as CEU chair, April Oliver as our student representative, and Fran Gholamipour has returned for another year on the board. A warm welcome to all!

Please fill out a form on our website if you are willing to have SJSU student observe your fabulous sessions. This is an opportunity to help our future colleagues in addition to having the chance to pick their brains for some new creative therapy ideas.

Gesina Pagan, M.A., CCC-SLP SCCSHA President, 2016-2017

Executive Boar

# 2016 State & National - Legislative Updates

By Ann England

Legislative Liaison, SCCSHA and CSHA District 4 Advisory Board

### Update About Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA) California:

On December 10, 2015, President Barack Obama signed the Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA), which reauthorized and updated the Elementary and Secondary Education Act (ESEA). California has started the process of engaging our education community and stakeholders (YOU!) in the development of the ESSA State Plan, which will become fully implemented in the 2017-18 school year.

To learn more about California and ESSA: http://www.cde.ca.gov/re/es/

If you would like to be notified when new information is available: Join CDE ESSA listserv by sending a blank e-mail message to: join-essa@mlist.cde.ca.gov

Give your input and keep up to date as this affects SLPs!

Update About Implementation of Dyslexia Legislation (AB 1369):

The California Department of Education has begun its work in developing Dyslexia Program Guidelines and has met April 21 and July 20, 2016. The meetings will be webcast live and the recordings will be archived on the same link provided below. Webcast Link: <a href="http://cde.videossc.com">http://cde.videossc.com</a>

To ask questions or make comments about dyslexia guidelines: <a href="mailto:dyslexia@cde.ca.gov">dyslexia@cde.ca.gov</a> or contact Allison Smith, Education Programs Consultant, Special Education Division, by telephone at 916-319-0377 or by e-mail at <a href="mailto:asmith@cde.ca.gov">asmith@cde.ca.gov</a>

We have been told that the CDE will be creating a Dyslexia Workgroup page to their website and will let you know.

Give your input and keep up to date as this affects SLPs!

### What to know more about legislation that affects CSHA?

The status of all the legislation tracked by CSHA can be reviewed on CSHA's Capitol Track account at:

 $\frac{http://ctweb.capitoltrack.com/public/publish.aspx?id=40686a2b-e829-437c-9d08-7a2f95dea532}{\text{com}}$ 





### **Student Rep Corner**

By April Oliver

Hello! I want to start by saying that I am honored to have been chosen to be the SCCSHA Student Representative for this 2016-2017 year and to thank everyone involved in my appointment for this wonderful opportunity.

This year, I am excited to continue the work of Jessica Oseguera, by collaborating with not only the SCCSHA board members, but also the Student Representative for CSHA District 4, Taryn Kawaguchi, and the President of San Jose State's NSSLHA chapter, Taylor Gralak. Together, we will educate students on the importance of joining these organizations and attending workshops both while in school and after graduation.

I look forward to helping foster relationships between the CD&S students at San Jose State, the professionals involved in SCCSHA, and the community as a whole. I plan on doing this through student volunteer opportunities, increased communication between students and professionals, and increased workshop attendance. As a start, I, along with the SCCSHA board, are in the process of developing a system that will help SJSU CD&S students looking to fulfill their observation hours connect with SCCSHA members. If you are willing to allow students to contact you, and observe one or more of your sessions, please feel free to contact me! Your help is greatly appreciated by not only me, but all of the CD&S students.

## 2015-2016 Honors and Scholarship Award Recipients

By Katrina Boom

We would like to thank everyone who attended our Annual Spring Luncheon this year! Congratulations to the Jan Wilkerson Memorial Scholarship winner Kaylie Holke, and Honors of the Association Recipient Maryellen Burr!

The SCCSHA Jan Wilkerson Memorial Scholarship offers a \$500 scholarship to a qualified graduate student in the field of Speech-Language Pathology or Audiology. The scholarship money will be paid directly to the student's university or college for tuition fees. We are currently seeking applicants for 2016/2017!. To inquire about the Scholership, please visit <a href="http://www.sccsha.org/scholarship.html">http://www.sccsha.org/scholarship.html</a> or contact Katrina at Katrina.Boom@sesd.org

2016-2017 Honors of the Association SCCSHA is also seeking nominations for Honors of the Association for 2016-2017. The nominee must be a SCCSHA member in good standing and have made significant contributions to the field of Speech-Language Pathology or Audiology. For more information, see <a href="http://www.sccsha.org/honors.html">http://www.sccsha.org/honors.html</a> or contact Katrina at Katrina.Boom@sesd.org

### **SAVE THE DATE: OCTOBER 7, 2016**

\*NEW Location: Los Gatos Lodge, 50 Los Gatos Saratoga Road, Los Gatos, CA 95032

\*\*Annual membership runs from September to June

### **Tips and Techniques for Successful Articulation Remediation**

Frontal Lisp, Lateral Lisp and Distorted "R"



**Schedule** 

8:00 Registration

8:30 Introduction

8:45 Tips and Techniques for Successful Articulation Remediation

10:00 Break

10:15 Presentation continued

12:00 Lunch is served

12:30 Second half of presentation

2:00 Break

2:15 Presentation continued

3:25 Questions and Answers

About Our Speaker: Char Boshart, MA, CCC-SLP

Char Boshart is a speech-language pathologist, author, seminar presenter, and president and co-founder of Speech Dynamics, Inc. She graduated with her Master's degree from Western Michigan University under the extraordinary tutelage of Dr. Charles Van Riper, the "father" of articulation therapy during the final years of his illustrious career.

Char began her career in the public schools in the early 70's with a caseload of over 110 children. Since then, she has worked many years in the public schools, developed and ran her own private practice, and, for seven years was an Assistant Professor and Department Chair of the Speech Pathology and Audiology Department at Loma Linda University in southern California. Her interest in creating effective therapy techniques has evolved into the development of several practical articulation publications, videos (articulation and language), and articles.

- Dozens of practical and effective therapy techniques for the distorted "R" and the frontal and lateral lisps
- Timesaving strategies to stimulate a correct "R" and "S," even when the oral structure is not perfect
- Carryover activities to progressively and quickly move into conversational speech
- Methods to motivate your students to do speech homework and make even faster progress
- Proven ways to incorporate teachers and parents into the therapy process-how to broaden the therapy spectrum for greater success
- Receive a detailed articulation therapy resource handbook to support your immediate use of the therapy techniques you'll receive in this seminar



### Membership Application: 2016 - 2017 School Year

PLEASE NOTE: Your name will appear in the directory alphabetized by the first letter of your last name. Please record the following information as you wish it to appear in the SCCSHA directory.

Check here if you do **NOT** want to be included in the SCCSHA directory: \_\_\_\_\_\_

Last Na	me: First Name:	
District/	Agency:Position:	
Street A	Address:	
City:		Zip:
Home F	Phone:Work Phone:	
E-mail:	(personal) (Other):	
In orde	r to receive your Newsletter directly via email, please include your emai	l address as we have gone green.
SCCSH	A Continuing Member: Yes No Past SCCSHA President: Yes	No
ASHA N	Member: Yes No	
Would	you be willing to serve as:	
	A contact person between SCCSHA and your District/Agency? Yes N	0
	An Executive Board member for 2017-18? Yes No	
Do you Langua	provide clinical services in any foreign language? Yes No ges:	
Membe	rship year is from September 2016 through June 2017	
	Regular	\$40.00
	Retired	\$20.00
	Student/CFY	\$10.00
	Scholarship Donation (optional)	\$
	PAC Donation (optional) - NOT tax deductible	\$
	Total Amount	\$

Please register online at <u>www.sccsha.org</u> or send this membership application and CHECK (made payable to SCCSHA) to:

SCCSHA

C/O Marian Gericke 1641 Knollwood Ave San Jose, CA 95125-5043

# Registration Form



### Registration Form due by September 30, 2016

*Requii	ame* First Name*
Street	
City	Zip
Phone*	*E-mail*
District	/Agency
	Check here to request an e-mail confirmation of your registration.
	Check here if you are interested in serving on the 2017-2018 Executive Board
Please	check the appropriate fees (includes 6 CEUs and meals)
	SCCSHA Member\$125.0
	Non-Member\$165.0
	CFY\$40.
	CFY (Non -Member)\$60.
	Student\$25.00
	Student (Non-Member)\$35.
	Retiree\$75.
	Retiree (Non-Member)\$95.
	Scholarship Donation (optional)\$\$
	PAC Donation (optional) NOT tax deductible\$
Total E	nclosed\$

### **IMPORTANT**

### ANNOUNCEMENT:

### **RECENT CEU CHANGE:**

Although SCCSHA is not an ASHA approved Provider, our courses DO satisfy the requirements for maintaining ASHA certification. Please note. ASHA will not track our CEUs in the ASHA CE Registry. However, those attendees who participate in our CEU process will receive a "certificate of completion" to submit in response to an audit. Moreover, events' CEU attendance records are saved by SCCSHA for 4 years. Please also refer to ASHA's website for further information at http://www.asha.org/certification/ FactDef.htm

Please register at <u>www.sccsha.org</u> or send this form and CHECK (made payable to SCCSHA) to: \*\*online registration is recommended

SCCSHA C/O Marian Gericke

1641 Knollwood Ave San Jose, CA 95125-5043 For questions, contact Marian mbgslp@aol.com or (408) 440-8811

**REFUND/CANCELLATION POLICY:** Space is limited so REGISTER EARLY. Reservation must be received no later than <u>SEPTEMBER 30, 2016</u>. Phone calls will not be accepted. Written notice of cancellation must be received by the deadline. No refunds will be made after that time. A processing fee of \$10.00 will be deducted from the refund.

**Driving Directions to The Los Gatos Lodge:** 

From 101 South, take CA-85 S to Saratoga Los Gatos Rd in Los Gatos. Take the exit toward E Los Gatos from CA-17 S. Drive to 50 Saratoga Los Gatos Rd.